
NEWSLETTER
Churches in the Benefice of Rural East York

Dunnington, Stockton-on-the-Forest, Warthill & Holtby

Today

8.00am BCP Holy Communion; St Nicholas,
Dunnington: Rev. Kath McBride
10.30am All-Age Holy Communion; St Mary,
Warthill: Rev. Kath McBride
6.00pm Evensong: Holy Trinity. Holtby: Rev.
Kath McBride

Next week in the Benefice

Tuesday 30th 
9.00am Morning Prayer, Warthill
1.45pm Little People, Play and Praise, Tower
Room

Wednesday 1st 
9.00am Holy Communion followed by coffee,
Dunnington
10.00am Holy Communion, Stockton

Thursday 2nd 
Don’t forget to vote!

Saturday 5th 
10.00am Community Café, Tower Room

Next Week

Sunday 5th May
Readings:  Acts 10:44-end; John 15:9-17

9.00am BCP Holy Communion; Holy Trinity,
Holtby 
10.30am Holy Communion Traditional; St
Nicholas, Dunnington
10.30am Morning Worship; Holy Trinity, Stockton
7.00pm Sunday @ 7; St Nicholas, Dunnington

Sunday 28th April
Readings: Acts 8:26-end; John 15:1-8

FOR GENERAL ENQUIRIES, PLEASE CONTACT REV. KATH MCBRIDE AT
REVKMCBRIDE@GMAIL.COM OR ON 01904 489349

Rainbows for Pride!  Do you enjoy crocheting?
Amy needs your help making small rainbows for
York Pride. She has a very simple pattern to offer
to any individuals or groups who want to get
involved! Send her an email to find out more -
amy.shephard@methodistyouth.org.uk 

Prayers in church (intercessions) meeting
Wednesday 8th May 7.30pm in St Nic’s Tower
Room. For all those who currently lead prayers in
services across our benefice, and those who are
interested learning more. We’ll look at the hows
and whys of praying together as a congregation.

Elections coming up.  Don't forget that the first
election for a Mayor of the York and North
Yorkshire combined authority is coming up on
2nd May. You can find out more about the
election and the candidates at
https://yorknorthyorks-ca.gov.uk/   Remember
that you will need to take photo identification
with you to the polling station to vote in this
election.

Coffee at St Nicholas.  Please do consider if you
can make and serve coffee after the 10.30
service.  At the moment we are relying on 3 or 4
people.  If you are not sure what is involved offer
to help before you sign up to a convenient date.

Music Group. If you enjoy singing, we would love
you to be a part of the church music group. We
usually meet every other Thursday 7.30pm to
9pm at St Nicholas, Upcoming rehearsals are:  
2nd May, 16th May

Plants. There are now various plants available,
for a donation, in the Tower Room.  They will
attract bees into your garden.

Ascension Day, 9th May. There will be a Deanery
Service at Wheldrake Church at 7.30pm. If you
are unable to attend join our live stream on
YouTube for Derwent Ings Benefice - the service
appears under the ‘live’ tab.

BeerN’HymnsN’Pimms.  Friday 17th May. Tickets
are now on sale, £6, from Judith, Eve and Joan.



Name Role

Colin Beale Elected Lay Member

Jenny Brooks Elected Lay Member

Angela Creswick
Elected Lay Member :
  Fabric Officer

Pat Muir Elected Lay Member

John Neale Elected Lay Member

Andy Pomfret Elected Lay Member

June Rickell Elected Lay Member

Elizabeth Skilbeck Elected Lay Member : PCC Secretary

Pamela White Elected Lay Member

Robert Woolley Elected Lay Member

Mary Murray Co-opted Lay Member
     

Kath McBride Rector: Ex-officio Member

Judith Hewitt
Licensed Lay Minister : Derwent
Deanery Delegate : Ex-officio
  Member 

     

Peter Helm
Churchwarden : Ex-officio Member :
Lay Chair

     

Margaret Eldridge
Derwent Deanery
  Delegate : Ex-officio Member

Joan Verrier
Derwent Deanery
  Delegate : Ex-officio Member

     

Helen Pomfret
PCC Treasurer :
  Appointed (non-voting) member

     

Benefice News And Events 

Lectionary Corner at St Nicholas

To receive newsletters by email, contact grapevine.rey@gmail.com. Also available on the website and in St Nicholas Church.
To receive the Methodist Circuit News, please contact the office by email yorkcircuitoffice@gmail.com or phone 07984 019995.

Next newsletter on Sunday 5th May. Items to grapevine.rey@gmail.com by 9.00 am on Thursday 2nd May.
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29 April: Catherine of Siena, Teacher of the Faith
1380
1 May: Philip and James, Apostles
2 May: Athanasius, Bishop of Alexandria, Teacher
of the Faith 373
4 May: English Saints and Martyrs of the
Reformation Era

Following the St Nicholas APCM, please see
below the details of the 2024-2025 PCC.

Following the Holy Trinity Holtby APCM, please
see below the details of the 2024-2025 PCC.

Our PCC continue their term of office and there
were the following re-elections to posts:

Churchwarden and Vice-Chair of PCC - Chris
Gladstone

Secretary - Ellie Dreyer
Treasurer - David Marles

Following the St Mary Warthill APCM, please see
below the details of the 2024-2025 PCC.

PCC nominations took place, and as there were
the same number of nominations as vacancies, all

were duly elected as follows
Church Warden - Ann Proctor
Secretary - Linda Birkinshaw

Treasurer and Vice Chair of PCC - Malcolm Smith 
PCC Members - Kathy Alexander, Joyce Dalby,

Derek Linley, Susan Wilson


